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Corpus Christi 

      To report sexual misconduct on the part of a priest, deacon, or individual representing the Diocese of Crookston, its  
      parishes, or its schools, call your local law enforcement, then contact the diocesan Victim Assistance Coordinator at  
      218-281-7895.  Help is available 24-hours a day and all calls are confidential. 

Today, the Church celebrates the Solemnity of The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ. 
 

St. Augustine said, "Behold what you are, become what you receive."  
 

At the time of procession to the front of the church to receive the Body and Blood of Christ, we behold Him, 
Jesus.  Once we receive Jesus into our body, we become what is received, Jesus. 
 

There is much richness in the quote from St. Augustine.  I am reflecting on this quote in the context of the 
group of 15 that served on mission in Asheville, NC the week of June 8th.  The Sunday prior to giving  
ourselves in service to a resident recovering from Hurricane Helene, was Pentecost Sunday, the birthday of 
the Church, where the Holy Spirit descends on the group of apostles and disciples to send them on mission 
of spreading the Good News of Jesus Christ.  Our group received the Eucharist at the Vigil Mass and  
essentially sent on mission, on Pentecost Sunday. 
 

Our first day of service through NECHAMA, the Jewish lead organization that responds to help  
communities recover from natural disasters, plus coordinate volunteers, such as our group; we met the CEO 
of NECHAMA, the Chairman of the Board and other Board members that were in Asheville for a board 
meeting.  The Board members worked alongside us on Monday and again on Wednesday, sanding,  
mudding, sanding, and priming walls for paint.  They also worked at a second site in Asheville, assisting  
another group with restoring a home.  They are hands on Board Members. 
 

The beauty of the encounter, we got to know a little bit about each other and our faith traditions.  It seemed 
unknown to our Jewish friends, until we specifically stated this, that our Catholic traditions are rooted in 
the Jewish traditions.  From there the relationship continued building and is expected to continue beyond 
that week.  I am excited to have this encounter that God planned in advance.  Our faithfulness to regularly 
receive weekly the Body and Blood of Christ and knowing the liturgical calendar of being sent on Pentecost, 
culminated by the work of the Holy Spirit, to be an experience, a gift that each of us received, that continues 
to be unpacked.  
  

My recommendation, be prepared, as God is working regularly in each of us to have encounters similar to 
our group; that is a gift to be received and unpacked to further God’s Kingdom on earth. 
 

Peace, Deacon Gary Hager 

The Holy Father’s Prayer Intention for June 

That the world might grow in compassion 
 

Let us pray that each one of us might find consolation in a personal relationship  
with Jesus, and from his Heart, learn to have compassion on the world.  

“They all ate and were satisfied.  And when the leftover fragments were picked up,  
they filled twelve wicker baskets.”  (Luke 9:17) 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) - The story of the Loaves and Fishes shows us that when you 
share what you have, even if it doesn’t seem like that much, miracles can happen!  Do not think that your gift is too 
small or insignificant!  Each of us has a role in God’s plan; you just need to place your trust in the Lord.  Nothing is  
impossible with God.  You just may be the answer to someone else’s prayer. 

Trustees: Debbie Carlson, Tom Lundberg 

Finance Council: Tom Lundberg, Ed Geffre, Lori Lehmann, Rob Woytassek 

Pastoral Council: Jen Wilke, Steve Carlson, Debbie Carlson, Laverne Moltzan, Eileen 

Mooney, Bienvenida Grimsley, Mike Sidders, Ava Klemm, Sabrina Johnson 

School Council: Amber Blair, Lori Guenther, Bill Wilke, Katie Watland, Erica Zurn, Aron 

Badurek, Tony Schmitz, Tess Kalberer, Susan Deraney 

Trustees and Councils Parish Staff 

Priest: Father Nate Brunn 
Deacon: Deacon Gary Hager 
Parish Administrator: John Wilke 
Liturgist: Abby Berg 
Stewardship/Spiritual Direction: Jamie McDougall 
Maintenance: Charles Vareberg 
Faith Formation: Kathy Olson 
Parish Receptionist: Nate Flugel & Mary Anderson 
Principal: Cathy Larson 
School Office Manager: Beth Gilbert 

Parish News and Events 

 

Melissa Myers, Dean Hendrickson, Tracy Wallin, Julie Hall,  
Rondi Ulmer, Jean LaDoux, Bill Gronwold, and Tricia Maloney 

 

When adding someone to the prayer list, please ask for their permission to do so and then contact the parish office. Names are left on the prayer list for four weeks. 

Please Remember Those Who Have Asked For Our Prayers 

Did you know? 

THANK YOU to the 76 children who participated in last week’s “Radical Ride on 
the Wings of Prayer” Vacation Bible School! We had a wonderful and blessed 
week together, learning about prayer and how prayer brings us closer in  
friendship with Jesus.  
 

There are many people to thank for sharing their gifts of time, talent and  
treasure. VBS could not happen without their help – God bless you! 
 

Thank you: to a generous donor for their contribution of a portion of the  
registration fee for each child so that we were able to keep the cost low for our 
families. 

Thank you: to the Catholic Daughters of Holy Rosary for their gift that allowed us to purchase the music for all our 
VBS families.  
 

Thank you: Station Leaders and Assistant Station Leaders - Bobbi Mercil, Irene Braukmann, Leah Collman,               
Sonja Schmit, Marie Raun, Lisbeth Fandrich, Janelle Erickson, Charlotte Trowbridge, Noelle Trowbridge,                    
David Trowbridge, Taylor Clark, Sam Zurn, Patrick Franco, Audriana Flugel, Mason Flugel, Abby Berg 
 

Thank you: Crew Leaders and Assistant Crew Leaders - Mailyn Aligada, Reyna Aligada, Mia Avery, Stella Bernu,       
Kaislyn Drewes, Emery Ensrud, Ian Foltz, Justice Haaland, Micah Haus, Amber Kallstrom, Jase Larson, Evi Loeffen, 
Addilyn McCombs, Brooke MacLeod, Anissa Newberg, Carson Schroeder, Alice Schindler, Mallory Schmitz, Kinley 
Steffl, Emilia Thielen, Ben Wilke, Addison Zimney, Riley Zurn 
 

Thank you: Check In/Out Table Volunteers - Ida McCombs, Kathleen DiPaolo, Kathy Meagher 
 

Thank you: VBS Family Lunch Volunteers - Jerry Bursaw, Barbara Schmidt, Jim Wolf, Lynn Wolf, Kathy Carlson,        
Karen Wenner, Deb Zachariason, Katie Aligada, Yvette Bruflodt 

Knights of Columbus 

Founded on the principles of charity, unity and fraternity, the Knights of Columbus 

was established in 1882 by Father Michael J. McGivney, assistant pastor of St. 

Mary’s Church in New Haven, Conn., and a group of parishioners. Their intent? To 

bring financial aid and assistance to the sick, disabled and needy members and their 

families. 
 

Today, Father McGivney is being considered for sainthood. 
 

The Knights of Columbus is a fraternal organization for men 18 years and older. We 

share a desire to be better husbands, fathers, sons, neighbors, and roll models. Our 

goals are to put charity and community first. 
 

Holy Rosary houses council 3166. We were founded in 1948 by Alfred Johnson who 

served as our first Grand Knight.  
 

Talk to a Knight at the KC Breakfast for more information! 



Parish & School, News & Events Schedules and Meetings  

Liturgical        
Ministries 

June 28 - Sat. 

5:00 PM 

June 29 - Sun. 

 9:00 AM 

June 29 - Sun. 

 11:00 AM 

Eucharistic Minister Lora Buntje 
Carrie Tobkin 

Deacon Gary Hager 
Linda Schons 

Maureen Storey 
Dale Storey 

Eucharistic Minister             
(Clean vessels) 

Catherine Larson 
Jane Lunde 

Brad Carlson 
Joe Ed Knopf  

Lauretta Kapphahn 
Thomas Leach  

Minister of the  
Precious Blood 

Ed Geffre 
Tricia Geffre 
Carol Kempenich 
Dennis Kempenich 
Cindy Myhre  

Laverne Bourdeau 
Susan Lacher 
Angela Malone 
Mike Sidders 
Jen Wilke  

Vanessa Collmann 
Jerry Matter 
Nancy Matter 
Mary Jo Noia 
Nicholas Noia  

Lector 1 -  
Book of Gospels 

Linda Wainright Carol Foltz  Nancy Matter  

Lector 2 -  
Prayer of the Faithful 

Tricia Geffre  Bryan Malone  Lance Collmann  

Altar Servers Zac Larson 
Johanna Larson  

Ben Hansen 
Ben Wilke  

Jack Collmann 
Leah Collmann  

Cantor Carol Kratzke  Neil Trowbridge  Michael Moe  

Accompanist Kate Campos  Heather Trowbridge Heather Trowbridge 

Media Minister Danielle Clark  Emily Schindler  Jean Moe  

Sacristan James Utecht Terry Teiken Mary Hager 

Greeter / Usher 

Greg Mueller 
Dennis Redig 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 

 
Phillip Gilbert 
Rich Haverkamp 
Todd Kallstrom 
NOT FILLED 
 

Michael Labine 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 
NOT FILLED 

Stewardship 

     

 Last Week:                     $10,157.01 

    This Fiscal Year to Date:     $805,217.69 

   Mass Attendance  

Saturday 5 PM:  235 

Sunday 9 AM:  385 

Sunday 11 AM:  335 

Monday June 23  

 Nothing Scheduled  

Tuesday June 24  

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

8:30 AM Mass +Mary Bolte Church 

9:00 AM-6:00 PM Adoration Church 

9:30 AM Bible Study Fatima Room 

Noon OA Group Fatima Room 

1:00PM Card Playing Group Living Room 

5:00 PM Woman's Cursillo Group Living Room 

Wednesday June 25  

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

8:30 AM Mass +Ken Carpenter Church 

9:00 AM Quilt Group Living Room 

9:30 AM Coffee Group Lourdes 

Thursday June 26  

10:00 AM The Chosen Watch Group Fatima 

11:00 AM Beverly Tougas Funeral Church 

Noon Al Anon Fatima 

5:00 PM Men’s Cursillo Group Fatima 

6:00 PM Mass +Thomas Vankleeck Church 

6:30 PM Finance Council Fatima 

Friday June 27  

7:30 AM Woman's Cursillo Group Living Room 

8:00 AM Rosary Church 

8:30 AM Mass +Edward Vankleeck Church 

10:00 AM Mass Pelican 

Saturday June 28 Holy Land items for sale  after Mass 

7:00 AM Men's Prayer Group Living Room 

4:00 PM Confession Church 

5:00 PM  Mass +Ron Paskey Church 

Sunday June 29 Holy Land   

9:00 AM Mass ~For the People Church 

9:00 AM Baptism Church 

10:15 AM Confession Church 

11:00 AM Mass +Carol Kosidowski Church 

         BAPTISM:  If you plan to present your child for Baptism, contact Kathy Olson at: kaolson@holyrosarycc.org or 218-847-1393.  
         RECONCILIATION:  Saturdays 4:00-4:45pm, Sundays at 10:15am 
         MARRIAGE: Those wishing to celebrate the sacrament of Marriage are asked to contact Fr. Nate at least six months  

         prior to the intended date of the celebration.  

Holy Rosary School Mission Statement 
Holy Rosary School Community is rooted in the Word and energized with the Spirit of Jesus Christ. We cultivate our community  

to live as Jesus taught within the Catholic Tradition. We strive to build Gospel Values and promote Academic Excellence. 

MASS TIME UPDATE 


